
 

Wednesday  8th February 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

As you are aware, the school was required to close yesterday and today due to 
unforeseen and emergent heating and water issues on the school premises.  

In order for the issue to be fixed by engineers, there is currently limited access to 
water and heating on the school site and unfortunately I had to inform you that we 
had to remain closed today apart from the Year 11 students who are in for their 
exams. 

I’m pleased to say that our hot water system is currently being restored and we now 
have hot water running in the kitchens. The site team has bled all of the radiators 
and we are currently trying to see if the heating system will kick in and it is on at 
present. This will mean that we can have all the students back in tomorrow as 
normal albeit wrapped up warm just in case.  

Thank you for bearing with us whilst we worked to get this fixed and get your 
children back into face to face teaching as soon as possible. I also want to thank the 
site team who have been doing all sorts to work with the Engineers to get a fix in 
(even late into the night) place to have our students back in school tomorrow. 

Yours sincerely,  

Markieu Hayden 
Headteacher


